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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 27th January 2016 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Vice Chairman), Mr Gareth Howells, Mrs Alison Evans, and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr Peter Lilley, Mr Wyn Williams, Mrs Anne Thomas and County Councillor Mr Bob Kilmister, Pembs County Council. In the absence of Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman) 

Mr Dewi Lewis took the chair.

2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th November 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) ACCIDENTS AT NEW INN CROSS ROADS. The Clerk reported that he had written a letter to 
Mr and Mrs Garvey, the owners of the field on the eastern side of the B4329 to the north of the cross roads. He had provided a stamped addressed envelope for their reply, but no reply has been received. He had met the owners of the land on the western side of the B4329 on site on Wednesday 2nd December. They had informed him verbally that they did not wish to lose any of their land so that road improvements could be undertaken. He had written to Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council on 2nd December updating him of the position and suggesting improvements which could be made to improve visibility at the cross roads which did not necessitate taking any additional land.
(b) LOW HEDGE AT GLYNHELYG, STATION VIEW. The Clerk reported that he had written a letter to Marc Owen, Street Care Manager, Pembs County Council asking him to investigate the matter and establish whether or not the low hedge encroached onto the highway. No reply has been received.
(c) BUSHES AT ARDWYN, TUFTON OBSTRUCTING VISIBILITY. The Clerk reported that the homeowner has cut back the offending bushes.
(d) SALT/GRIT BIN AT CASTLEBYTHE. Pembs County Council staff installed a salt/grit bin at Castlebythe on Friday 15th January 2016.

(e) PRECEPT 2016/17. The Clerk reported that he had requested a precept of £2,200.00 for 2016/17.
(f) OFFER OF ALUMINIUM FLAGPOLE. Dewi Lewis reported that he had inspected the aluminium flagpole with Ms Maria Hemingway-Skone because Puncheston Recreation Committee wishes to erect a flagpole at the Puncheston Play Area. The Clerk to contact the Property Department of Pembs County Council to see whether permission is required to erect a flagpole at the play area.

4.Highway Matters.
(a) FLOODING AT TUFTON AND HENRY’S MOAT. The Clerk reported that he had visited the Tufton and Henry’s Moat area on 2nd December 2016 and witnessed considerable flooding of the highways including the B4329. He had written that day to Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways and Construction, Pembs County Council, asking for remedial action to be taken.
(b) MUD ON ROAD LETTERSTON TO LITTLE NEWCASTLE ROAD. The Clerk reported that on 17th December he had received a complaint from Anne Thomas that there was a considerable amount of mud along the length of the Letterston to Little Newcastle road. He has contacted the Service Line, Pembs County Council that day and requested that the road be swept.

(c) DEFECTIVE STREET LIGHTS. The Clerk reported that on 13th January he had received a report from Alison Evans that street lights 803/422 at Penygraig, Puncheston, 804/634 on Little Newcastle village green and 804/635 opposite St Peter’s Church, Little Newcastle were not working correctly. He reported all three lamps to the Pembs County Council Service Line on that day.
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(d) PASSING PLACE NEAR STATION VIEW. Dewi Lewis reported that despite the Clerk having written a letter to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn, Area Maintenance Manager – North, Pembs County Council on 30th June 2015 asking for improvements to be carried out to the passing place near Station View, nothing has been done to date. It was agreed that a reminder letter be sent to Mr Llewelyn.
(e) LITTER. Alison Evans reported that following heavy rain and strong winds on Tuesday 26th January, the day of the orange bags collection, there was a considerable amount of litter within Little Newcastle village and on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn road. The Clerk to report the matter to the Pembs County Council Service Line and to request a litter pick.

5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.

6. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL.

(i) Consultation on £40 million County Council budget pressures. This was received after the November meeting, and because the reply deadline was 4th January the Clerk had sent it on to members by email. The Clerk had completed the questionnaire as an individual. 

(ii) Remittance Advice received stating that the third instalment of the 2015/16 precept amounting to £733.00 had been transferred by BACS to the Community Council’s bank account.
(iii) Consultation on Draft Council Improvement Objectives was discussed and completed.
(b) WESTERN POWER DISTRIBUTION. 

(i) Cheque for £201.01 had been received for Wayleaves. The Clerk had paid this into the Council’s bank account.

(ii) Certificates of unmetered supply received in respect of Festive Lighting Christmas 2015/16 at the Village Greens at Puncheston and Little Newcastle.

(c) The following were received for information:-

(i) Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority. Local Development Plan Adopted September 2010 Annual Monitoring Report 2015. The Authority is consulting on the Annual Monitoring Report 2015. The consultation period will run until Wednesday 1st June 2016.
(ii) Hywel Dda University Health Board. Invitation to attend a Transformation of Mental Health Services Engagement Event at Queen’s Hall, Narberth on 15th January 2016.
(iii) Welsh Government. Advice of Section 137 Expenditure Limit for 2016/17 of £7.42 per elector.

(iv) One Voice Wales. Notification of Pembs Area Committee meeting tonight at County Hall.

(v) Paul Davies AM/AC. Posters received showing dates of Advice Surgeries to March 2016.

(vi) PLANED. Notification of next round of action-planning workshops.

(vii) PAVS. Notification of the new Training Programme.

(viii) Councillor Peter Stock. Petition form ‘Say No to Dyfed’.

(ix) Clerks and Councils Direct January 2016 issue.

7. Any Other Business.
ANNUAL DINNER. Members agreed that the Annual Dinner held at the Wolfe Inn, Wolfscastle on Friday 8th January 2016 had been most enjoyable.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.40 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 24th February 2016 at 7.30 p m at Puncheston School.
